

Fortrose and Rosemarkie Community Council



Minutes of Meeting

Wednesday November 11th 7pm zoom.

1. Welcome and Apologies

Present: Anne Phillips (AP), Susan Pringle(SP), Lucy Tonkin(LT)
Trish Wilson (TW) Paul Pritchard (PP), Anne Jefferson (AJ)

Apologies: None

2 Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes of the zoom meeting 14.10 20 were approved. To be put on noticeboards.
Proposed AP/Seconded SP

3 Matters Arising (not covered elsewhere)

- 3.1. PPE has been delivered to schools.
- 3.2 AP has been told the motocross track is not going ahead.
- 3.3.HC have cancelled all Remembrance events. CC wreath will be laid by Chair at a suitable time.
- 3.4 No further feedback regarding the emergency 50mph limit on A9 for Munloch junction.

4. Correspondence and Points from the Public

4.1 Several reports about anti social behaviour in George V playing field (see below)

4.2 Consultation document received re i.Rural Housing
ii Electoral Systems

Notices to go up.

4.3 Black Isle Community Councils BICC planning to meet re Cromarty Firth Freeport proposals.

4.4 Feedback on BIP strategy document. PP asked for consideration of environmental issues.
AP will forward any comments by next Monday.

It was agreed to invite Asia , resilience Officer with BIP who stays in Fortrose to be an associate member.

5. Police Report

AP had contacted J Murphy for an update and sent zoom link. Wednesday is his day off, AP to ask why we have had no reports for so long.

Police have attended at George V field. Residents are urged to telephone the police and let HC and CC know.

AP to ask other CC's if they have had reports or attendance by Police.

6. Treasurer's Report.

We are still waiting for the change in signatories.

PP has agreed to take over as treasurer from SP and paperwork will be passed on.

As at 17.11 20 £5278.95 in our account .

7.Planning

7.1Query raised about driveway and removal of wall on High street opposite entrance to St Andrew's Walk. Short stretch of dropped kerb for pedestrians, prams and wheelchairs.PP to ask about planning.

7.2 Junction of Courthill Road and new Greenside Development Rosemarkie. Residents have queried the position and measurements. PP has contacted the resident who wrote and they are proceeding with their enquiries . PP will liaise with the residents group. group.

8. Licensing

No notifications received.

9 Common Good

9.1 Fortrose Campsite Lease. No information.

10. Community Issues

10.1 Consultation on Parking Proposals. HC due to report soon.

10.2 AJ has spoken to HC about problems at Chanonry Point and it was agreed that it would be appropriate for AJ and F&RCC to look at ways to engage users such as Shorewatch,RSPB, walkers, Golfers, local residents, canoists, WDC in promoting a positive strategy for improvement. Sal Taylor of Shorewatch and A&KCC has offered to start a consultation paper and bring ideas to our December meeting.

10.3 Sharing Sheds

There will be one in Fortrose and one in Rosemarkie.

10.4 AJ suggested that simple improvements could be made to the noticeboard by using bright paper for notices and clear signage. Notice explaining our role and how to contact us should be on display. LT explained how the size of the doors can be difficult to manage even in the lightest wind.

10.5 AP asked TH for details of the youth representative but this was arranged by WM at Fortrose Academy. AP asked TW to talk to school about a new member and it was suggested that two people might prefer to come along together. Agreed.

AOB None

Date of next meeting 9.12.20 by zoom

